
CITY OF CHRISMAN MINUTES 
TUESDAY JANUARY 21st, 2025 

 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
The City of Chrisman met for a regular meeting, January 21st, 2025 at 6:00PM with the following 
members present: 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
Mayor Moore, Commissioner Hoult, Commissioner Wolfe – Present. Commissioner Haddix, 
Commissioner Owen – Absent. Also, present Janet Vandivier – City Clerk, Kristy Johnson – City 
Treasurer  
 
MINUTES 
 
Commissioner Wolfe moved Commissioner Hoult seconded that council approves minutes from 
January 6th, 2025. Voting aye in the matter were all members present. Voting nay none. Motion 
carried 
 
CLAIMS 
 
Commissioner Wolfe moved and Commissioner Wolfe seconded that council authorizes the 
claims in the amount of $48,461.86 for this meeting. 
 
RECOGNITION OF GUESTS 
 
LICENSE 
 
BUILDING PERMITS 
 
DEMO PERMITS 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
Contract with the school on the track: Moore – the Superintendent is to be drafting a contract 
and sending it to us. Matter is tabled until contract is received. 
 
David Mattingly liquor license – Mayor Moore will contact David to clarify what has been done on 
the license. 



 
Closing USDA Loan – matter tabled until Commissioner Haddix can be in attendance for more 
information. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Ordinance for Vacated Alley – Paperwork to be sent to our Attorney for ordinance to written. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Revisit locally imposed grocery sales tax – information hand out was given – matter tabled until 
full board attend. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
REPORTS FROM COMMISSIONERS 
 
Commissioner Wolfe – Expressed concerns as to employee Rob Krabel’s salary was being 
allocated to the proper departments. Johnson – said that measures were being take to keep track 
of which department should be charged for his time. 
 
Commissioner Hoult – Office is running smooth; we had an issue with the water bills being 
damaged in the postal equipment but we have ordered a new paper that should hold up in the 
system. Moore -How are the water bills looking? Vandivier – thing s are running smoother was we 
get the debit/credit back up that will help. Johnson – I have training coming up Friday, hopefully 
we can be able to go live Monday. We will put it on our website to let everyone know we are live 
with it and the link to use. Hoult-I feel really good as to where things are at. 
 
REPORT FROM MAYOR 
 
The only thing that I have is I need the public to know that when we are plowing the streets they 
need to move their vehicles along the snow route. Other than that people have been very 
cooperative, we couldn’t get the alley’s very well but thing went off pretty well. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Commissioner Hoult moved and Commissioner Wolfe seconded for adjournment at 6:17PM 
Voting Aye all members present. Voting nay none.  Motion Carried 
 
City Clerk – Janet Vandivier 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
  


